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Still Trying to Reform the Government Schools? 
 
In this article, you will learn: 

• How to Change the Government Schools Overnight 
• Get Lasting Educational Redemption Immediately 

 
Christians falsely believed they could have government schools that would be 
neutral, fair, convey the general values of Western Civilization, be “Christian” in 
general, but not too radical or too extreme to offend other religions, unbelievers, 
and secularists. This was even preached as a tool of evangelism from the pulpit. 
Tragically, I still meet Christian leaders operating on the false premise that the 
government schools are a good system that must be maintained, and this myth of 
neutrality is part of keeping the ruse alive.   
 
Would replacing the School Board make any real difference? Remember, there 
were mostly Christians on the school boards, in the classrooms, and in 
administrative offices during the decades in which Cultural Marxists took over the 
schools right under our noses, relentlessly changing the culture against Christians 
and using the Christians’ money to do it. Every day that Christians hesitate, they 
are yielding ground. How were they deceived? The myth of neutrality was a large 
contributor. 
 
Will we be truthful enough to stop and ask: “How has that worked out for us?” 
How has that worked out for our families and for our children? Are they world-
changers for Christ or go-along-to-get-along pawns in the hands of the globalists? 
When children of Christian parents are asked if they prefer Socialism or 
Capitalism, should we be surprised that more prefer Socialism (a nice word for 
Communism)? 
 
If you put in a new all-Christian, all-conservative, all-claiming-not-to-be-WOKE 
School Board tomorrow, would it make the school safe for your children?  
 
Could those school board members override all the state policies under which the 
school operates? Would those board members know enough about Cultural 
Marxism to be able to stop the freight train that has been barreling down on your 
locale for generations? Would those board members be able to resist the public 
pressure, the bad press, the negative publicity, as well as the ANTIFA-style tactics 
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that would be used against their businesses, their children, their friends, and their 
homes, let alone anyone who would take their side? 
 
If this new school board prevailed for over 24 hours and had the courage to 
implement new curriculum, would it make any difference? Where would they get 
the curriculum? How would they circumvent the current textbook review policies 
mandated by state law via the State School Board? How would they pay for it? 
Let’s say they solved all of those problems, how would they know they were not 
getting the same WOKE ideas and methods in a new package? 
 
“But I want to change the culture, and reforming the public schools is the best 
way to do that.” 
 
Really? There have been strong school reform movements for over 50 years, but 
things have gotten continually worse. Many dedicated Save-the-Country 
Organizations have unwittingly contributed to the problem. Christian teachers 
have given their lives to being there for their students, and while many of them 
are “the only Christian light those students ever see,” the reform movements have 
hung those teachers out to dry by perpetuating this broken system. 
 
So, I must ask again: “Do you really want to change the culture?” When people 
passionately affirm that, I usually say, “I don’t believe you.” Why? Because I don’t 
believe you want to change the culture enough to pay the price. To change the 
culture, you MUST be different from it, and that costs more than most people are 
willing to pay. If the parents in the 1950’s weren’t willing to pay the price to get 
their children out of the schools that were “conservative” according to today’s 
standards, how will today’s parents, who have been purposely taught to like 
Tyranny, dependency, and to be incapable of thinking from cause to effect be 
willing to pay the price? Some are waking up, and they give me hope. 
 
Others are still not quite ready. They will go to extraordinary lengths and jump 
through all kinds of hoops to get government funds to send their children to a 
government-approved quasi-private school, they will send their children to sit at 
the feet of the godless and still think changing the school board will solve things, 
they will send their children to be corrupted by decadent peers and teachers, but 
they will not do what would change the system almost overnight. Keep reading to 
discover the answer. 
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There are many wonderful, well-meaning parents and concerned citizens pouring 
their time, effort, and money into the education reform movement instead of 
taking their children out. Taking their children out changes the financial structure, 
which disrupts the way those who claim to be covenant-keepers are funding the 
covenant-breakers. Government schools get paid according to enrollment. A drop 
in enrollment equals a drop in funding. A drop in enrollment makes it harder for 
the WOKE to justify their existence and to keep the money flowing their way.   
 
Why are people still duped by this false premise that neutral government schools 
are even desirable – let alone possible – when the stench of its fruit is rotting 
around us? Christian children are leaving the Church in droves (whether they are 
leaving Jesus or just the Church is another discussion). Other than hard-core 
academics and philosophers, who ever heard of the word “deconstruction” until 
recently? Now we have Christian leaders “deconstructing,” and when they are 
sufficiently dismantled, they publicly announce their new belief system, which 
you can be assured is a different gospel.    
 
These Christian leaders, overall, went to government schools or Christian schools 
that are mirror images of the public system with a veneer of Christian practices.  
In the desire to be winsome, accepted by the culture, and offering a message the 
world can relate to, the Church became like the world. It is an immutable 
principle that you can’t change what you are alike.  
 
The question becomes, “Will we learn the lesson or will we continue to sacrifice 
another generation of children to the altars of Baal?” You can rant and rave at 
me, ignore me, or whatever you like. Your response tells more about you than 
me. I have the moral authority to say this. I don’t need your permission and am 
not looking for your approval. I love you enough to tell you the truth.   
 
The government schools are currently weak and vulnerable.   
 
Educationist elites are doing everything in their power to keep funds coming their 
way, including an immigration push to keep enrollment numbers high. Even if the 
local government schools don’t get all of the tax money, Vouchers (which are all 
debt based) keep the funds flowing, perpetuate the system they purport to 
compete with, and keep the educationists in charge of determining which schools 
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get approved to receive the Vouchers. Vouchers empower the very people who 
caused the problem and will make it worse if left in charge. Vouchers do NOT 
change the system – they enforce it!!!!!  
 
The late Gary North said: “Covenant-breakers extract tax money from covenant-
keepers, and then they use this money to indoctrinate the children of covenant-
keepers in the worldview of covenant-breakers.” The Biblical Structure of History 
by Gary North, p. 13. Vouchers still keep the same people in charge of 
accreditation, certification, and approval systems that allow the myth of 
neutrality to continue.   
 
Let’s consider again, if you got all the reforms you want, what would you end up 
with?   
 
Would your children be world-changers for Christ? Maybe that is not your goal. At 
least admit it. But don’t, in the name of Christ, say that perpetuating a Socialist 
redistributive funding plan for government education is Godly. Don’t be so naïve 
to believe that changing the school board will make these institutions safe places 
for children of believers. Read Psalm 1 and Proverbs 1 and look at Deuteronomy 6 
as a command, not a suggestion.   
 
This is a fork in the road of culture. You, as a leader, can no longer walk on both 
paths. This is the moment of decision. At some level, the children know when you 
send them into the burning building called their neighborhood school (no matter 
how noble sounding your “reasons”), that they are being sacrificed on the altar of 
your convenience, reputation, or to perpetuate ideas you are vested in and have 
not stopped to reexamine. 
 
“Now, in public schools, children receive a pagan education. … Obviously, the 
public schools are not Christian. But many people reply that although they are not 
Christian, they are not anti-Christian, they are neutral. Let one ask what neutrality 
can possibly mean when God is involved. How does God judge the school system, 
which says to him, ‘O God, we neither deny nor assert thy existence; and O God, 
we neither obey nor disobey thy commandments; we are strictly neutral.’ Let no 
one fail to see the point: The school system that ignores God teaches its pupils to 
ignore God; and this is not neutrality, but the worst form of antagonism, for it 
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judges God to be unimportant and irrelevant in human affairs.”  ~ Gordon Clark, 
as quoted by Israel Wayne in, Education: Does God have an opinion?, p. 27-28 
 
So, let’s ask again: If you were able to implement all the reforms you want 
overnight, would it solve the problem? What kind of student would it produce? 
What kind of society would result? 
 
If you put Christian teachers in every classroom in your school tomorrow, would 
you really change anything about the school? 
 
Would those teachers be capable of changing the whole structure of a factory-
style, mechanized system, reinforced by the architecture, the culture, the State, 
the curriculum, the habits, and the awards systems they are plugged into? Could 
those teachers change the sports relationships that have systemic control over 
the policies of the schools? Could those teachers change the laws under which 
they are governed? Could those teachers even understand that methods enforce 
or negate content? And even if they could, would they know how to teach their 
new content using Biblical methodology? Could those Bloomian-educated, 
dialectically-deceived Christian teachers accomplish what their Christian 
predecessors of a century ago were unable to accomplish when schools were still 
locally controlled before the mechanized system was in place? 
 
In other words, can the teachers (trained in the same Bloomian methods as the 
secularists) change the methods used in teaching in the classroom? If they 
wanted to, would they know how to change the system or even be able to? If 
they wanted to, would they know how to teach didactically (Biblically) since they 
are trained in the Bloomian Marxist Hegelian method of the Dialectic Process? 
 
What if all of the above goals were accomplished? Would it raise world-
changers for Christ or just go-along-to-get-along nice people?   
 
What is your goal in school reform? The trained Marxists, globalists, and Statists 
currently running the show are masters at terror management. They know how to 
scare the public into accepting their solutions. They create a crisis or don’t let a 
crisis go to waste. They capitalize on the resulting fear and use it to get people 
who would have never before agreed to their policies to “buy-in” because of the 
emergency, the extraordinary circumstance, and the need to “do something.” 
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When they move too quickly and there are too many changes at once, they get 
resistance from parents, Christians, and conservatives in the community. At that 
point, they back down, relabel what they are doing, or put on a marketing 
campaign to allay the fears or concerns of the public. Then they wait for the next 
crisis or create a crisis to rinse and repeat the formula.  
 
The Marxists, globalists, and Statists don’t mind letting you think you have 
parental rights as long as they are in charge of the money and make all the 
significant decisions. They write beautiful handbooks about Parental Rights telling 
you all the rights they purport to have given you. A perfect example of this is the 
Arizona Parent Handbook Empowerment Scholarship Account Program for School 
Year 2022-2023, which we can expect to be upgraded regularly. If you are a 
Liberty lover, you will read it and quake. If you are a Statist, you will love all the 
guidelines, clarity of what is “approved,” and how specific it is. Written in the 
European style of Positive Law, it tells you what is allowed, with the 
understanding that everything is prohibited unless specifically stated as allowed. 
Positive Law may sound good, but actually, the Liberty method of Negative Law 
allows everything except those few (think 10 Commandments) things that are not 
permitted.   
 
What the civil can give, the civil can take away. 
 
Everything falling under the umbrella of School Choice, including Vouchers, 
Tuition Tax Credits, and Government-Granted Parental Rights are civil rights. 
What the civil can give, the civil can take away. School Choice Advocates are not 
talking about inalienable rights. Inalienable rights are God given and indivisible. 
They cannot be divided up or granted separately. If School Choice advocates are 
not talking about inalienable rights, then why are you begging for the rights they 
claim to offer? Their definition of Parental Rights agrees with their worldview, not 
yours.  
 
When you ask the State to give you what God has already given you (inalienable 
rights), you come into agreement with their unbiblical worldview, even when you 
believe you are contesting it. Even if they agree to your demands, they can justify 
anything and will have you running in circles, using all your time and energy to 
enforce your Parental Rights. During this time, your child is still sitting at the feet 
of the ungodly, vulnerable to all the brainwashing being administered, and being 



©	2023,	v.1,	Dr.	Marlene	McMillan																					7																						WhyLibertyMatters.com 
 

taught whatever the State dictates. The child is the loser. Parental Rights is a 
subterfuge. According to the NOAD, subterfuge is “deceit used in order 
to achieve one's goal.” Their goal is to train your children to be Marxist, to be 
trans, to be activists – to be different from you, and if they have to make it look 
like they are giving you “Parental Rights” to get your children, they will be happy 
to do that.  
 
Pretending to give you Parental Rights is a small price for Statists to pay to get 
your children. 
 
Let’s say you get your new school board and everyone in the community wants 
these God-and-country changes. Do you know enough about Critical Theory, the 
Marxification of Education, or Social Emotional Learning (SEL) to actually prevail? 
 
Oh, wait. Are you still saying you want Critical Thinking taught in your schools?  
Critical Thinking is not Biblical Thinking. Critical Thinking is one of the steps of the 
Dialectic Process leading to the New World Order. Once Biblical Thinking is 
confused with Critical Thinking, it opens the door for Critical Theory. Through 
Critical Legal Theory, parental rights are being decimated.  
 
Are you changing the culture or has the culture changed you? 
 
Do you just want things to go back where they were 15, 20, or 30 years ago? Do 
you want your children to have the same “great experience” you say you had? 
Was your experience really that great? Did you learn a value system antithetical 
to God’s? Did you become more sexually aware than you should have? Did you 
lose your virginity before marriage? Were you bullied? Were you conditioned to 
fit into the group instead of standing for truth? Were you taught to be a people-
pleaser? If you still have resentment or unforgiveness toward your parents, your 
experiences were probably worse than you admit to yourself. 
 
Were you given a superior academic education or were you taught things you 
should have never learned at the expense of a Biblical education? Did you learn to 
fear God or fear people? Did you learn to obey God rather than man? Did you 
learn to think Biblically? Did you learn to seek first the Kingdom of God? Did you 
learn the Immutable Laws of Money so you could build a thriving family business 
and legacy for generations to come? Did you come out a person so 
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knowledgeable of the Word of God that you can answer the “it is written” for 
every situation that happens in the culture? Are you changing the culture or has 
the culture changed you? 
 
Would you be happy as long as your children look good, have good jobs, are 
respected in their communities, and at least have some religious practice in their 
lives? Or, would you see yourself as a failure if that were the case? 
 
As a parent or grandparent, would you want your children to stand for Christ no 
matter what? Would you be pleased (not happy) if they stood against WOKENESS 
at work, lost their job, were made fun of on social media, and may never be able 
to work in their field again? Would you encourage them to stand for truth if it 
meant the loss of their home, public ridicule, loss of pension, etc. – that they must 
obey God rather than man? What if, in order to save their children from trans-
abuse, constant rubbing of perversion in their face, perpetual discussions of 
suicide, and being made to read dark, hopeless literature, they had to quit their 
jobs and homeschool those children? What if you had to give them a place to live 
or they had to move in with you? The “financial consequences” for rebellion to 
tyrants is often far more than inconvenience. It can be very expensive. What if a 
person unwilling to pay that price gains the whole world but loses their soul? 
 
Quit trying to reform the unreformable. Quit sacrificing your children for the 
“common good.”  
 
Parents who still believe they can send their children to government schools and 
that their child will learn to read, write, compute, and think are living in their own 
dream world. Schools are no longer about education – they are about training 
activists. Being an activist is now more important than knowledge. Knowing how 
to demand the New World Order is the new goal.   
 
“Where all children go to school, and all schools are controlled by the 
government, the authorities can close the minds of the young to everything 
contrary to official orthodoxy. … Education should aim at destroying free will, so 
that, after pupils have left school, they shall be incapable, throughout the rest of 
their lives, of thinking or acting otherwise than as their schoolmasters would have 
wished.”  ~ The Impact of Science on Society by Bertrand Russell 
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Government schools close the minds of the children to the Word of God. 
 
We have minister friends still telling parents to send their children to government 
schools instead of obeying Deuteronomy 6. When challenged, they say they know 
it’s not a great idea, but what else can people do? Rabid education reformers 
operate on the false premise that since everyone will not homeschool, everyone 
cannot afford private school (which is often not any better than the government 
school), and since everyone is not going to take their children out of the 
government schools, we have an obligation to make them the best we can. 
Anecdotally, almost every parent I meet would take their child out of government 
schools tomorrow if they had a vision of the multiplicity of choices already at their 
fingertips. If false messages are all these parents have ever heard, how will they 
be encouraged (to take courage) to do what is right? 
 
What else can people do? Obey God and quit fueling a system He did not bless in 
the first place. If you wouldn’t send your child into a burning building, then why 
would you send them to government school? You can tell your child how much 
you love them, put hearts in their lunches, send them text messages all day long 
saying how much you love them, but at some level, that child knows that if you 
send them there, you love something else more than them.  
 
God never violates our free will. Why do we persist in sending our children to 
institutions intent on destroying that which God considers inviolate? 
 
Since we know from the Word that God did not ordain government education, 
why would we prop it up? Christians have no obligation to support a pagan, evil 
system that undermines everything sacred, puts God-haters in charge, forces 
children to sit at the feet of the ungodly, forces Christian teachers to become 
pawns of these god-haters, and confiscates our tax dollars, making us pay for the 
undermining of our children, our Nation, and our Liberty. Other than that, what 
can be wrong with an educational system that does not educate?  
 
Christians are keeping the light (as dim as it is) burning in those doomed 
institutions, and the sooner we let the lights go out, the sooner even pagan 
parents will get their children out. It is not an act of love to the unsaved to prop 
up these schools. An accurate assessment of the problem would make the Biblical 
solution obvious – Deuteronomy 6 is the answer. 
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In order to redeem education, the godless civil government educationist 
structure can no longer be considered America’s messiah that is treated as a 
sacred cow worth saving at all costs. 
 
School Reform? Redeem Education Instead. 
 
The children of Israel did not need 40 years to make such a short journey. Getting 
out of Egypt may have been traumatic, but it was not a long journey. So, why did 
it take 40 years? They needed 40 years to get “the Egypt” out of themselves. I find 
that even though people can leave the government schools in a day, it takes much 
longer to get the government schools out of themselves. We should take great 
caution from history. How many of the people who were born in Egypt made it to 
the promised land? Only 2 out of millions.   
 
So, let’s say you decide to leave the government schools and homeschool. What 
are you going to do to get the government schools out of yourself and your 
children? How are you going to get the dopamine out of your child? They have 
been conditioned via the Dialectic Process, constant reinforcement, awards, and 
recognition (doggie treats) to respond to their trainers. They don’t know any 
other way to behave. They are trained in externally-motivated behavior that gives 
them rewards, feeds their soul, and makes them feel good. The children don’t 
have any context for internal to external, and many parents don’t either since 
they are undergoing the same behavior modification brainwashing at their work 
and often in their church as well. 
 
Deuteronomy 6 is not a suggestion. It is a command. You cannot fill your children 
with the Word of God if you are not pouring it into them from morning to night.  
You cannot teach them as Yahweh would have you teach them if you don’t know 
the Word yourself. In one way, if you are a trained teacher, you are at an even 
greater disadvantage because you have been trained in Bloomian Marxist 
methods. But, once you repent and get a handle on didactic Biblical teaching, you 
will see the mercy of God and enter into great delight in teaching your children.  
You will be going through your own withdrawal. The whole family has been 
addicted to activity, conditioned to constant stimulus, and too busy to think. Ask 
Holy Spirit to come and teach you as you teach your children. When your children 
see you humble yourself before God, repent of ever sending them to government 
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schools, and repent for having them sit at the feet of the ungodly, for having them 
be taught by Marxist methods, and for allowing them to learn to enjoy pagan 
rewards, then a supernatural intervention will occur.  
 
School is expensive. Education is inexpensive. Whether you think you can afford 
to educate your children or not, you cannot afford to leave your children in the 
hands of this godless system. There are so many opportunities available to you for 
alternative ways of giving your children not just an adequate education but a 
superior one. Ask God how to do it, and He will answer. Others at your church 
may have already solved much of this, or if you work together, have pieces of the 
puzzle. There are grandparents who would get a new lease on life if they could 
share what they know with your children. You don’t have to have it all solved to 
go ahead and take the first step. Repent, humble yourself, and seek the mercy of 
God. Then, as a leader, you can share this truth with others. 
 
Education is more about individual self-government than academics. Just getting 
the children out of the group-think environment will result in a profound change.  
They may hate it, complain every waking moment, and the whole thing can be 
miserable to start. We have been conditioned to make pleasure and comfort high 
priorities, and doing what is right is often not pleasurable or comfortable, 
especially at the beginning.  
 
Where in the Bible does Yahweh say it is okay to sacrifice your children to Baal? 
Successful educational redemption for establishing a permanent Biblical 
worldview in your children is at your fingertips. You don’t need more information 
or knowledge to do what is right. Obedience first. Wisdom and knowledge will 
follow. 
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NOAD – New Oxford American Dictionary  


